Larimer County Fair Board Virtual Meeting Via Zoom
August 26th, 2020
Meeting called to order at 7:05pm by Chairman Marv Witt
Members Present: Marv Witt, Stephanie Morrison, Julie Melby, Emily McMurtrey, Stephanie Fancher English, Darryl English, Tamara Teravest, Bob Keirns, Doug Pennock, Steve Human, Kristine Miller, Pat Young and Dave Kaufman  
County Commissioner: Tom Donnelly 
Ranch Staff: Chris Ashby, Diana Frick, Maggie Steely 
Guests Present: Bob McCluskey, Paige Petrocco (LCQ) Kerri Rollins form Extension 
Public Comment: There was no public comment
No Correspondence currently 
Stephanie Fancher English made a motion to approve the May minutes, and Darryl English 2nd the motion and motion was approved.
Emily MCMurtery made a motion to approve the June minutes, and Stephanie Fancher English 2nd and motion was approved. 
Marv Witt started at the meeting by Thanking all Extension, 4-H volunteers, Fair Boards members and guest volunteers for all there help at the 2020 County Fair. There were 10 days of 4-H showing and two days of sales. He also stated a special Thanks to Maggie for bringing the lunches each day and the Maintenance crew along with GE and Laura for all their help, and a huge thanks to the Jr. Livestock Sale committee for all there hard work and putting on a great sale. 

Marv Witt reported we were three weeks out from the 2020 County Fair and no COVID reports had been filled.
Committee Reports:
Doug Pennock from the Jr. Livestock Sale committee reported that 160 kids sold at CLA and we raised around $322,00.00. The sale went smooth and thanked Danny Kruse and their staff for all their help.
Extension:
Kerri Rollins reported that the 4-H had about 48% participation with the swine having the largest participation of 75% of the members showing, and she also thanked everyone for all their hard work and dedication. 
Ranch Report:
Chris Ashby spoke about the expansion and master plan for the new build for The Ranch and the implantation of projects and moving forward with site plans, anyone wanting to check out he information visit the TR Events website go to the tab that says “masterplan” and you can view the information. 

Old Business:
There was no old business to discuss currently 
Queens Report:
Stephanie Fancher English, reported that the committee had a meeting to go over budget and fundraising, and asked where the county attorney  was with approving the new Queen handbook, Chris sated they were working on it still, and would follow up. 
Paige Petrocco report she was working on some events she could attend, she was at the Hearts and Horse to present an award, she was also invited to attend a block party, (which she would be following all health guidelines)   

Marv Witt stated there would possibly be no meeting in September or October depending on the current COVID and needs of the fair board

Dave Kaufman made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00pm, Julie Melby 2nd the motion, motion passed 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm 

 



